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Council Office, 122 Sea Road, East Preston, West Sussex. BN16 1NN 

 

01903 770050             http://eastpreston.arun.gov.uk/              Email: epparishcouncil@btconnect.com        

 

 
MINUTES: of the Proceedings of the Monthly Meeting of East Preston Parish Council held on Monday, 1st April 

2019 at the East Preston Infant School, Lashmar Road, East Preston at 19:00. 

 

PRESENT: Councillors Christine Bowman, Andrea Chapman, Lisa Duff, Barbara Gale, Pat Gander, Elizabeth 

Linton, Glyn Mathias, Rick McElroy, David Moore, Steve Toney (Chairman) and Steve Wilkinson 

 

ALSO: Clerk to the Council, Simon Cross 

 

District Councillor Terry Chapman (until 19:51) 

 

Six members of the public 

 

ABSENT: 
 

Councillor Danny Shah 

* * * * * 

 
The following abbreviations may appear in these Minutes: 

 

ADC – Arun District Council;  

BTP – British Transport Police;  
JEAAC – Joint Eastern Arun Area Committee;  

NHS – National Health Service; 

CPRE – Campaign for the Protection of Rural England 

NR – Network Rail;  

SLCC – Society of Local Council Clerks 
SSALC – Sussex and Surrey Associations of Local Councils;  

VHF – East Preston & Kingston Village Hall Foundation;  

WSCC – West Sussex County Council; 
 

 

* * * * * 

 
The meeting opened at 19:28. The delayed start was due to the Sussex Police presentation on Scam Prevention, which had 

started at 18:00, over-running because of good public interaction and response.   

 

 

303/19 INTRODUCTIONS 

 

Cllr Toney welcomed those present and explained some items of meeting protocol.   

 

 

304/19 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 

An apology and a reason for absence had been received and was accepted from Cllr Shah (away on family business). 

 

An apology had also been received from Mrs Linda Denton.  

 

 

305/19 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 

 

No declarations were made.   

 

 

mailto:epparishcouncil@btconnect.com
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306/19 PUBLIC SESSION 
 

Mrs F thanked the council for having arranged the Scam Prevention presentation that evening. She had found it very 

interesting and was now going to arrange for PCSO Moorey to give his presentation to The Baytree Lunch Club.   

 

 

307/19 COUNCIL RESPONSES 
 

There were no public comments for councillors to respond to.  

 

 

308/19 WEST SUSSEX COUNTY COUNCIL 

 

County Cllr Elkins was not present at the meeting.  

 

 

309/19 ARUN DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
(Throughout this Minute, Cllr Chapman refers to District Cllr T Chapman not Parish Cllr A Chapman.) 

 

Cllr Chapman explained the District Council was now in end-of-term purdah, during which anything political was not 

expected to be reported.  

 

He had recently led acceptance of the ADC capital strategy for the next five years. Whilst on paper, it may appear ADC had 

a lot of money in reserves, much of it was earmarked for projects such as replacement of play area equipment and other 

investment in open spaces in the district. This included a scheme for the provision of a sunken garden in Bognor Regis.  

 

On this side of the Arun, ADC had won a bid for £2½m for the regeneration of the centre of Littlehampton.  

 

ADC was looking to build a further 250 council houses over the next five years.  

 

The Littlehampton Wave leisure centre had opened on 29th March to great acclaim. The centre used no hazardous chemicals 

and had been designed to be much easier to clean than its predecessor. The site of the former leisure centre will be used to 

create a new tree-lined entry point to Mewsbrook Park, an open space highly regarded both locally and by residents. A new 

picnic area and additional car-parking will also be created.  

 

Cllr Chapman said the foreseeable future held ever-decreasing grants from central government.    

 

Locally, Cllr Chapman had been dealing with parishioners’ concerns about the tree works on the A259. Some had assumed 

the trees would be replaced with some form of sound barrier, but that did not seem to be in WSCC’s plans. Cllr Chapman felt 

the tree removal work had been well done. Although not within the East Preston Parish Council boundary, these residents 

were within the District Council’s East Preston & Kingston ward boundary. 

 

Cllr Chapman was continuing to apply pressure to WSCC to provide a westbound slip-road into East Preston at the 

roundabout junction of the A259 and the A280 Angmering by-pass. He believed a short but suitable slip-road would cost 

£120,000, but that would not meet Highways standards.  

 

Changes were afoot within the Planning Department which would give ward members the ability to ask for a Householder 

Planning Application to be considered by the Planning Briefing Panel and possibly referred to the Development Control 

Committee rather than by an officer.  

 

Cllr Chapman was busy with Military Covenant work. The Littlehampton Breakfast Club was operated by a commercial 

premises and regularly attracted seventy former service personnel.  

 

Sussex Police had implemented a Heritage Protection Officer to investigate and reduce crimes at heritage sites in the county.  

 
(Cllr McElroy left the meeting for three minutes at this point.)  
 

Large public shelters are to be commissioned along the Littlehampton seafront. The elderly brick shelter at the eastern end of 

Littlehampton seafront had been given Planning Permission to become a café and a kitesurfing school.  

 
(District Cllr Chapman left the meeting and Cllr McElroy returned to the meeting at this point.)  
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310/19 ARUN DISTRICT COUNCIL – LOCAL ASSESSMENT PROCEDURE 

 

The council NOTED the following report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 

 

 
 

Cllr Gander asked for a copy of the documents as per the above report.  

 
(Mr C left the meeting at this point.)  
 

 

311/19 ARUN DISTRICT COUNCIL – MEMBERS’ ALLOWANCES SCHEME 

 

Without further comment, the council NOTED the following report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 
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The Clerk confirmed this council had adopted a scheme to allow elected councillors to claim a Basic Parish Allowance of 

10% of the District Council’s Basic Allowance (Full Council, 4th June 2007, Minute 140/07).  

 

 

312/19 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 4TH MARCH 2019 

 

The draft Minutes had been circulated on 8th March asking for comments by 15th March. None were received.   

 

1292 The Council RESOLVED the Chairman could sign the Minutes as a true record of the meeting held on 4th March. 

 

This action was completed.  

 

 

313/19 UPDATE ON MATTERS IN THE MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

 

Council NOTED the following report, which had been circulated in advance of the meeting, without comment: 

 

 
 



 

Minutes Page | 5                      FINAL Chairman’s Initials: ST 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Minute 911/17 – Clerk’s Report, item 6 – Postbox outside the Council Office, 10th November [2017] – the Clerk had 

given an I♥EP bag to the resident for winning the sweepstake.   

 

 

314/19 FINANCIAL MATTERS 

 

The Accounts for March 2019 had been distributed to Members in advance of the meeting.  

 

1293 The council RESOLVED to approve the outstanding Purchase Orders report for 2018/19, value £0 (excl. VAT).  

 

1294 The council RESOLVED to approve the Supplier Non BACS Invoices Paid report for February Late Payments 2019, 

totalling £4,500.00 (incl. VAT).  

 

1295 The council RESOLVED to approve the Supplier Non BACS Invoices Paid report for March 2019, totalling £403.16 

(incl. VAT).  

 

1296 The council RESOLVED to approve the Supplier BACS Invoices Paid report for March 2019 totalling £39,056.97 

(incl. VAT).  

 

1297 The council RESOLVED to approve the List of Sales Receipts & Bank Receipts by Bank report, showing 

£292,647.03 (incl. VAT) for the financial year ending 31st March 2019.  

 

The council NOTED the paper Bank Reconciliations to 14th March 2019. Cllr Mathias confirmed he would complete a paper 

Bank Reconciliation soon.  

 

The council NOTED the to-date Income & Expenditure Summary for 2018/19. 

 

The Chairman thanked the council’s Book-keeper, Mrs Khoo, for her work on the above reports. 

 

 

315/19 REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCIL COMMITTEES 
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The council NOTED the following reports which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 
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Additionally: 
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Amenities Committee – Chairman Cllr McElroy advised one of the companies interested in working with the council on the 

provision of CCTV was booked to give a presentation to interested parties on Wednesday, 10th April.    

 

Community Engagement Committee – Vice-Chairman Cllr Duff reported the committee had had a meeting last week and the 

draft Minutes had been circulated. The committee had agreed to support Alzheimer’s Society’s National Cupcake Day as it is 

the same day, 13th June, as the council’s Come and Meet Your Local Councillors event. The Clerk had received a support 

pack from the Alzheimer’s Society and handed that over to Cllrs Chapman and Duff.     

 

Personnel Committee – Chairman Cllr Gander advised the committee’s next meeting was on 8th April.    

 

There were no updates from the other four committees.  

 

 

316/19 AUDIT & GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE – INTERNAL AUDIT 2019/20 

 

The council NOTED the following report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 

 

 
 

Cllr Mathias spoke in support of the above report and reminded the council it was good practice to use different internal 

auditors from time to time.  

 

1298 The council RESOLVED unanimously to contract Mulberry & Co. to provide Internal Audit services for the 

financial year 2019/20.    

 

 

317/19 AUDIT & GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE – CCTV PROVISION 

 

The council NOTED the following report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 
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Cllr Wilkinson explained he had looked at a number of different councils’ CCTV Codes of Practice and the one he had 

adapted seemed to be the one which best covered all bases. There were gaps in the draft Code, but those were merely where 

local detail would be added once a scheme had been commissioned.  

 

1299 The council RESOLVED unanimously to adopt a CCTV Code of Practice. 

 

 

318/19 AUDIT & GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE – RISK ASSESSMENT POLICY 

 

The council NOTED the following report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 

 

 
 

1300 The council RESOLVED unanimously to adopt a Risk Assessment Policy.   

 

 

319/19 REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCIL WORKING PARTIES 

 

The council NOTED the following report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 

 

 
 

Cllr Mathias advised the meeting the Clerk had sought confirmation from the council’s solicitor earlier in the day as to the 

status of the new lease to the Angmering-on-Sea Lawn Tennis Club. The solicitor had replied at 12:33, “We have just 

completed! Nothing is outstanding.”   

 

 

320/19 SUSSEX AND SURREY ASSOCIATIONS OF LOCAL COUNCILS (SSALC) – WEST SUSSEX CIVILIAN 

AND MILITARY PARTNERSHIP BOARD 

 

The council NOTED two letters from Trevor Leggo, Chief Executive of SSALC which had been circulated in advance of the 

meeting. 

 

In response to a question, Cllr Toney reminded members of the local Royal British Legion plans for a service on 9 th June to 

make the 75th anniversary of the D-Day landings on 6th June. This has been communicated to neighbouring councils by the 
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Legion, and also to residents in the e-newsletter dated 21st November. All were welcome to the service which was taking 

place at midday at St Mary the Virgin church. Cllr Toney was unaware of anywhere commemorating the 80th anniversary of 

the start of World War II. The Community Engagement Committee had discussed this and had decided the council should 

not organise anything itself but would be open to supporting events by other organisations.    

 

 

321/19 CLERK’S REPORT 

 

The council NOTED the following report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting: 
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The Chairman thanked the Clerk for his report.  

 

Item 15 – Things we have been asked since the last meeting – the Clerk advised he had not heard anything more from the 

woman who wanted to take away the wood from the trees cut down along the A259. 

 

 

322/19 EXTERNAL MEETINGS AND EVENTS 

 

The council NOTED the following reports which had been circulated in advance of the meeting:  
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Additionally, Cllr McElroy said he had attended the launch of the new tobacco control strategy on 13th March in Bognor, but 

there was nothing to report from the event.  

 

 

323/19 RESPONSE TO EXTERNAL MEETINGS AND EVENTS 

 

Cllr Gander said she thought it was good more councillors were going to events and reporting back. Cllr Toney thanked all 

councillors who attended other events as not only did it take some of the pressure off him, but it also meant the councillors 

with the best knowledge were representing the council at its best.  

 

 

324/19 NEW ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING (13TH MAY 2019) 
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Nothing was suggested.  

 

 

The meeting concluded at 20:10 
 

 

 

Chairman: Cllr Steve Toney   Date:    13th May 2019   

 

 

 
END 


